
Friday 17th November 2023 

Porthleven School & Pre-School  

Newsletter 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It was great to see so many parents take up the opportunity to meet with class teachers this 

week. This being the first time we have run parent meetings in November, I hope parents have 

had a good understanding as to how well their children are settling into routines and their 

learning this year. There will be a further meeting scheduled early in the summer term. Of 

course, if you have any questions please feel free to speak with your child’s teacher at the end 

of the day. 

 

Dan Clayden 

Acting Head of School  

Class  
Attendance 

This week  
Late Marks 

Rainbowfish—YR 93.83 1 

Seahorses—Y1 96.71 9 

Jellyfish—Y2 98.08  

Narwhals—Y3 98.47 2 

Swordfish—Y4 97.12 4 

Manta Rays—Y5 89.86  

Dolphins—Y6 95.71  

WHOLE SCHOOL 95.47 16 

Running Totals This Term: 

 

Cookworthy: 9 

Penrose: 13 

Gibson: 12 

Methleigh: 7 

 

Our winners this week are the 

 PENROSE TEAM! 

Well done!
Well done to Narwhals class for the 

best attendance this week!  



This week we hear from Mrs Penrose! 

In the Seahorse’s class we have been learning about 
toys from the past in our history. This has also linked 
to our literacy writing unit, ‘Toys and Games from the 

Past’. We have been learning about teddies and found out interesting facts about 
teddies. We also brought in our favourite teddies from home and had a teddy bears 
picnic as one of experience days to help us with our writing. The children loved using 
alliteration to think of words to describe the teddies such as ‘tatty teddies’, 
‘terrific teddies’, ‘brilliant bears’ and ‘bouncy bears’. Next week children will bring in 
their favourite toys from home and will be writing about them. We are excited to 
see the writing the children produce.  

In maths we have been learning to recognise, name and sort 2D and 3D shapes. The 
children have loved the practical activities as well as answering questions in their 
books.  

Also in science we are carrying on learning about ‘Materials’. The children tested 
different materials to see which ones were waterproof. They then used what they 
had learnt about waterproof materials to make a shelter for Incy Wincy spider. 
They then tested them to see if Incy stayed dry or not.  

This week we hear from Mrs Figgins! 

Firstly, it was a pleasure to discuss the children’s 
progress this week and meet some of you for the 
first time.  

This week, Dolphins have been using a range of tools to 
begin to make a mechanical device. During the next three 
weeks, they will saw, sand, measure and use their artistic 
skills to design a moving show that they will bring home at 
the end of the term.  

 

In science, the children have had 
much fun classifying the animal kingdom, along with 
classifying the class! They used the classification table 
originally created by the Swedish botanist Carolus 
(Carl) Linnaeus and realised just how complex the scale 
was.  



 

  

Below is our weekly progression 
for each class! 

Jellyfish: 2.0 

Narwhals:2.1  

Swordfish: 2.4 

Manta Rays: 2.8 

Dolphins: 2.8 

Well done to Manta Rays & 
Dolphins for winning the Maths 

Whizz trophy this week! 

Jellyfish Narwhals Swordfish Manta Rays Dolphins 

Class Weekly Word Count 

18,250  66,758 243,386 50,417  230,338 

Highest Pupil Weekly Word Count 

Ben 

8,265  

Alana 

21,143  

Sophia 

47,773  

Ewan 

11,934  

Pearl 

117,384  
100% achievers – Who has achieved their target? 

Arlo,  

Evie, Gracie, 
Fern, Lottie, 

Alana, Esmay, 
Keira  

Sophia,   Annabelle, 
Pearl  

KS1 Book of the week – Twelve Dancing Princesses 

Author: Geraldine McCaughrean  AR Book Level:  4.1   

Twelve Dancing Princesses is a German rags-
to-riches folk tale. There is something 

strange happening at the palace, where the 
King's twelve daughters are wearing through 
their slippers every night. Will the hero be 
able to get to the bottom of the mystery?.  

 KS2 Book of the week  –  The Lost Tide Warriors  

Author: Catherine Doyle  AR Book Level:  5.2  

Fionn Boyle has been Storm Keeper of Arranmore for less 
than six months when thousands of terrifying Soulstalkers 
arrive on the island. The empty-eyed followers of the 
dreaded sorceress Morrigan have come to raise their leader 
and Fionn is powerless to stop them. The Storm Keeper's 
magic has deserted him and with his grandfather's memory 
waning, Fionn must rely on his friends Shelby and Sam to 
help him summon Dagda's army of merrows. 
But nobody else believes the ferocious sea 
creatures even exist. And how can he prove 
he's right without any magic? As Fionn begins 
his search for the lost army, the other 
islanders prepare for invasion. The battle to 
save Arranmore has begun....  



 

 

 

 

Information sent home this week: 

• Year 4 Camp 

• Year 3 Camp 

• Touch Rugby letter—further details to be released next week 

• Girls only football tournament  

• Panto trip 

• Christmas Lunch order form KS2 & Nursery 

Non uniform Day 

On Thursday 7th December we will be having a non uniform day in return for donations for the Christmas fair 

tombola stalls. Years 1, 2, Reception and Nursery we would like you to bring a chocolate item for the 

chocolate tombola e.g. chocolate orange, multi pack of bars, selection box… Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 we would like 

donations of bottles for the bottle tombola e.g  drinks, bubble bath, sauce, squash… (please drop alcoholic 

bottles to the school office). 

Christmas Fair 

Friday 15th December 2.30pm - 5pm stalls available @ £5 a table please contact 

porthlevensecretary@croftymat.org or porthlevenschoolpta@gmail.com to book a table. 

We are looking for volunteers to help on the day. If you can spare an hour or two please let a member of staff 

or the PTA know. 

Christmas School Lunch 
Please find below the order form for our School Christmas lunch 
on Thursday 14th December for KS2 Children and Nursery. 

Our kitchen staff will not have spare on this day, so please ensure 
you book a meal for your child in KS2 and Nursery 

https://forms.office.com/e/M8tpHvEk6L 
 
Parent Christmas Card Orders 
Parent Christmas cards and mug have arrived and gone home 
this week they all look amazing. 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/M8tpHvEk6L


 

 

 

 

Attendance and late arrival 

As a reminder, the expected attendance for a child is 95% or above. Please ensure all absences are emailed 

or left on the absence phoneline by 9am each day. 

If your child arrives after 8.50am they will be marked as late. 

 

Hair 

We would please encourage all children, if they have long hair, to ensure that it is tied back for school. This 

will help to reduce transmission headlice and also ensure that long hair does not get in the way of learning! 

Many thanks for your cooperation.  

 

Breaktime snacks 

We ask that children please have a healthy snack during break times and avoid snacking on items such as 

chocolate or crisps.  

 

National Child’s Measurement Program  Reception & Year 6 Wednesday 29th November 

Reception vision check on Wednesday 6th December 

The school nursing team will be in school soon to see Reception and Year 6 to take their measurements. 

Please find information below for each year group including how to opt out. 

 

Reception: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/child-health-programme-reception-year/   

 

Year 6: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/child-health-programme-year-6/   

 

If you would like an opt out form printed please let the school office know.  

 

School Facebook 

Please follow the schools face book page for school updates - Porthleven School  

Porthleven PTA page is not run by the school, if you have any questions about school please ensure you 

send them to porthlevensecretary@croftymat.org or call the school office. 

 

Bags2School 

 

Please bring bags on the morning of Wednesday 6th 

December and place by the school gates ready for 

collection 

Please find the link below on what they collect 

https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect 

 

https://healthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e974b278b69956340dff4824a&id=1a42458e50&e=5578219357
https://healthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e974b278b69956340dff4824a&id=68f83f5426&e=5578219357
https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect


 

Date  Event 

Wednesday 29th November Year 6 & Reception Height & Weight check 

Tuesday 5th December EYFS Nativity 2.00pm- more info to follow 

Tuesday 5th December KS1 Christmas play 5.30pm - more info to follow 

Wednesday 6th December Reception class vision check 

Wednesday 6th December Bags2School collection 

Wednesday 6th December EYFS Nativity 5.30pm - more info to follow 

Wednesday 6th December KS1 Christmas play 2.00pm - more info to follow 

Thursday 7th December 
Non-uniform day KS1 & EYFS donations of Chocolate 

KS2 - Bottle Donations  

Friday 8th December Whole school trip to the Hall for Cornwall for Peter Pan 

Thursday 14th December Christmas school Lunch 

Thursday 14th December Christmas Jumper Day at school 

Thursday 14th December Reception and Nursery Christmas party 

Friday 15th December Christmas Fair 2.30pm—5pm 

Monday 18th December Year 1 & Year 2 Christmas Party 

Tuesday 19th December Last day of school 

Thursday 4th January INSET Day 

Friday 5th January First day of the Spring term 

Monday 19th February INSET Day 

Wednesday 8th May INSET Day 

  

  



Online safety poster 












